HUNTINGDON AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT

Administrative Offices



2400 Cassady Avenue, Suite 2, Huntingdon, PA 16652-2602



Phone (814) 643-4140 Fax (814) 643-6244

Fred E. Foster
Superintendent

Christopher Evans
Pupil Services Director

Dr. Kimberlie Rieffannacht Director of Education

Message from the Superintendent September 29, 2020

Huntingdon County second week of "LOW" level of community transmission

Dear Parents, children and staff:

As outlined in our September 22, 2020 Message from the Superintendent, Huntingdon County's Level of Community Transmission has now reported two consecutive weeks of a "Low" level. Beginning Monday, October 5, 2020 we will return to a full 100% in person face to face model of instruction, 5 days per week for those learners who are currently attending school on Red and Blue days.

Please be advised, we will continue to monitor the levels of transmission and based on Huntingdon County's level of transmission that will guide our instructional model. Here is the level of community transmission and what model of instruction we plan to implement after *2 weeks of the same level of transmission.

- Low level of community transmission full in person model of instruction
- Moderate level of community transmission blended/hybrid model of instruction (Red/Blue)
- *Substantial level of community transmission remote learning model
 - *If the county goes substantial, an immediate change to hybrid/blended or remote may be implemented.

We recognize the impact this may have on some of your daily lives and continue to empathize during this most difficult time. However, SAFETY will be our number one priority. In the event we bring everyone together and a case or cases arise within our district, we will work with the Department of Health and make decisions on school closure and the length of time for remote learning until we can return to a blended/hybrid model of instruction. Please reference the September 22, 2020 Message from the Superintendent as to our plan related to school closures and remote learning.

Thank you,

Fred Foster, Superintendent